
L-007-001

Thank you for taking the time to submit your comments on the I-5 CRC

DEIS.

 

L-007-002

The ability to efficiently move freight in the region is critical to the overall

health of our economy.  As such, the CRC project is designed to improve

freight mobility on I-5, as well as make it safer and easier for trucks to

get on and off I-5 to reach businesses and Port facilities.  A Freight

Working Group met every other month to advise and inform the

Columbia River Crossing project team about freight issues. The group

provided insight, observation, and recommendation about the needs for

truck access and mobility within the corridor; characterized the horizontal

and vertical clearances, acceleration/deceleration, and stopping

performance needs of trucks that must be accommodated; and provided

meaningful comments on the effect of geometric, regulatory, and

capacity changes on truck movements in the corridor.

 

L-007-003

In addition to a highway toll, the CRC project has proposed a variety of

TSM/TDM measures to complement the infrastructure improvements.

See Chapter 2 of this FEIS for a description of the TSM/TDM measures

currently proposed as part of this project.

 

L-007-004

The LPA includes a 10-lane bridge over the Columbia River.

 

L-007-005

Preferences for specific alternatives or options, as expressed in

comments received before and after the issuance of the DEIS, were

shared with local sponsor agencies to inform decision making. Following

the close of the 60-day DEIS public comment period in July 2008, the
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CRC project's six local sponsor agencies selected a replacement I-5

bridge with light rail to Clark College as the project's Locally Preferred

Alternative (LPA). These sponsor agencies, which include the Portland

City Council, Vancouver City Council, TriMet Board, C-TRAN Board,

Metro Council, RTC Board, considered the DEIS analysis, public

comment, and a recommendation from the CRC Task Force when voting

on the LPA.

For a more detailed description of highway, transit, and bicycle and

pedestrian improvements associated with the LPA, see Chapter 2 of the

FEIS.

 

L-007-006

See discussion of TSM/TDM measures, above.

 

L-007-007

Tolling was evaluated in the DEIS, and included in the LPA for two

important reasons. First, a toll would help fund the construction of this

project, as discussed in Chapter 4 of the FEIS. Second, a toll provides a

valuable travel demand management tool that encourages travelers to

take alternative modes (including light rail provided by this project), travel

at off-peak periods, or reduce their auto trips.  This demand

management reduces congestion and extends the effective service of

the facility.

 

L-007-008

Thank you for taking the time to submit your comments on the I-5 CRC

DEIS.
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